

## **Trinity Fields School & Resource Centre,**

Caerphilly Road, Ystrad Mynach, Hengoed. CF82 7XW

School No: 01443 866000

2.09.25

## **Important Information**

Dear parents/carers,

I trust this letter finds you and your family well after the first couple of weeks back in school. Pupils have settled back into school really well and its been great to see and celebrate their achievements. I write with some important and hopefully useful information.

## **Building Work**

The roof replacement programme will now enter phase 3 (of 5 phases). This will affect Tulip, Willow, Larch, Cherry, Sunflower, Elm and Hawthorn classes. Staff have been working really hard to ensure pupils are supported during this change. I have to say that pupils' have been fantastic once again. This phase will be completed on 10<sup>th</sup> November 2025.

This phase will also mean that the main school hall is out of action until January. Lunches will be served in classrooms and we have been working with catering to ensure this process is efficient and effective. I am delighted to inform you that we have had a brand new main school kitchen installed over the summer which looks wonderful.

## **Immunisations Programme**

As we head into the Autumn and Winter, it is important to share some updated information in relation to seasonal viruses. Various immunisations will shortly be undertaken in school as usual for a range of seasonal infections. In the meantime, I thought it would be useful to provide some early information in relation to vaccinations and immunisations. We have received information from Public Health Wales to highlight the importance of sharing this information.

The following link will take you to the <u>Public Health Wales Immunisation and Vaccine Page</u>. There is lots of useful information available here but if we can help in anyway, please don't hesitate to contact us. I was really pleased with our pupil uptake in relation to the flu and other vaccines last year.

I trust the information in this letter is useful. Please don't hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss further.

With very best wishes as always,



Dave Jenkins – Executive Headteacher

















